UCUI Meeting Minutes: March 5, 2014
Room 125 Oakland Center
Present: S. Crabill, J. Eastwood, D. Hanna, C. Grobbel, A. McChesney, A. Murphy, A. Nichols Hess, C. O'Mahony, S. Shablin, T. Westergaard
1. Identify Minute Taker: A. Nichols Hess, because of the absence of listed minute-takers
2. Reading of Minutes: February 19, 2014 meeting
a. C. Grobbel motioned to approve; A. Nichols Hess seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
3. Program Modification: SECS/CAS - Change of name for Engineering Biology
a. Name change has been approved by both SECS and CAS. A. Murphy motioned to approve; C. Grobbel seconded. Motion passed unanimously.
4. Admissions Deadline Policy
a. The committee reviewed the Office of Undergraduate Admissions’ proposed changes to the OU application submissions policy: the proposed change is to shift from rolling admissions to (relatively) fixed dates for Fall, Winter, and Summer I/II semesters. Rolling admission policy has caused issues for advisors and for students alike; OIRA data on FTIACs and Transfer students’ success and retention were reviewed, and other universities' admissions deadlines were considered. Discussion about potential student issues (course availability, feasibility of academic advising, issues of incomplete applications because of external factors) and university financial concerns ensued. It was clarified that the proposed dates represent deadlines for when students must complete and submit an online application, not deadlines for receipt of external supplemental materials (i.e., transcripts). C. O'Mahony motioned to accept proposed deadline dates with a modification to indicate the application is submitted online; C. Grobbel seconded. A. Murphy motioned to add a friendly amendment to the statement that offers direction for students, especially transfer students, who would like to apply after the deadline. Motion approved unanimously as amended.
5. Online Course Definition
a. The committee reviewed the changes made by John Coughlin; discussion ensued about course nomenclature for the catalog (e.g. online/hybrid and percentages of time online) and the feasibility of ensuring implementation of statements requiring specific approval procedures at the department level. The committee also discussed ensuring that the course guidelines were consistent with NCA requirements. Several modifications were suggested: first, that all current asterisks be removed; second, that the phrase, "Course delivery method must be set in the schedule of classes," be moved into the paragraph describing course delivery method; third, that within the definitions of course delivery methods, the campus/on-site delivery method be changed to indicate that up to 29% of face-to-face meetings can be delivered online (instead of 30%); and fourth, that the “hybrid” designation be removed from from courses designated as 75-99% online. Also, two statements that address accreditation were added: first, that the definitions of online courses at OU adhere to NCA guidelines (will be added as an asterisk); and second, that when a program offers more than 50% of its courses as online courses, it is considered an online program per NCA guidelines (will be added as a double asterisk). A. Nichols Hess motioned to approve; C. O’Mahony seconded. Motion passed unanimously. This information will now go to a smaller group that will work to hash out the details and practical implications (e.g., Undergraduate/Graduate programs, Registrar). 
6. Zero Credit Courses
a. No further information on this at this time; S. Shablin will provide additional information in a future meeting on student enrollment numbers.
7. Incomplete Grade Policy
a. S. Shablin noted that this issue has been settled - students have up to 1 year to complete an incomplete grade; faculty can shorten that window; in issues for exceptions, students need to file a petition. T. Westergaard also noted that Banner includes a self-serve feature that allows for faculty to input two grades so that students’ grades can automatically shift from an I to a grade after a designated period of time. Office of the Registrar will bring more information on this policy to a future meeting.
8. Course Repeat Policy
a. Current policy allows students three attempts at any course, excluding drops/withdrawals; whether this policy needs to be considered for revision was discussed. Several issues were discussed, including: grade calculation; whether withdrawals should be included in the number of attempts; implications for financial aid based on new federal guidelines; numbers of students who enroll in a course three times; and the potential for implementing student interventions. To clarify discussion on these issues, S. Crabill will request data from OIRA on: the number of students taking a course three or more times (with a focus on high D/F/W/I courses); the frequency with which students withdraw from the same course; the retention of students who take the course for a third time; and if there is a pattern of withdrawals/repeats.
9. Deadlines for Applying for Graduation Policy - tabled until next meeting.
10. Senate Action Items
a. The committee reviewed the Senate’s guidelines for action items/information for review. S. Crabill provided feedback to Senate in writing and at the last Senate meeting. 
11. Good & Welfare
a. It was requested that the UCUI annual report be shared earlier this year so as to highlight the work of the committee in individual academic units. S. Crabill will share the report soon.
Respectfully submitted by Amanda Nichols Hess, March 7, 2014
